# **Question Paper**

Exam Date & Time: 18-Apr-2022 (10:00 AM - 12:00 PM)



## MANIPAL ACADEMY OF HIGHER EDUCATION

FIRST SEMESTER M.Sc. H I M / M.Sc. H I (HEALTHCARE IT MANAGEMENT) DEGREE EXAMINATION - APRIL 2022 SUBJECT: COM5101 - COMMUNICATION SKILLS (2021 SCHEME)

Marks: 50 Duration: 120 mins.

#### Answer all the questions.

### 1A. Read the following passage and answer the questions:

The craft of perfumery has an ancient and global heritage. The art flourished in Ancient Rome, where the emperors were said to bathe in scent. After the fall of Rome, much of the knowledge was lost, but survived in Islamic civilizations in the Middle Ages. Arab and Persian pharmacists developed essential oils from the aromatic plants of the Indian peninsula. They developed the processes of distillation and suspension in alcohol, which allowed for smaller amounts of raw materials to be used than in the ancient process, by which flower petals were soaked in warm oil. This knowledge was carried back to European monasteries during the Crusades.

At first, the use of fragrances was primarily associated with healing. Aromatic alcoholic waters were ingested as well as used externally. Fragrances were used to purify the air, both for spiritual and health purposes. During the Black Death, the bubonic plague was thought to have resulted from a bad odour which could be averted by inhaling pleasant fragrances such as cinnamon. The Black Death led to an aversion to using water for washing, and so perfume was commonly used as a cleaning agent.

Later on, the craft of perfume re-entered Europe, and was centred in Venice, chiefly because it was an important trade route and a centre for glass-making. Having such materials at hand was essential for the distillation process. In the late seventeenth century, trade soared in France, when Louis XIV brought in policies of protectionism and patronage which stimulated the purchase of luxury goods. Here, perfumery was the preserve of glove-makers. The link arose since the tanning of leather required *putrid* substances. Consequently, the gloves were scented before they were sold and worn. A glove and perfume makers' guild had existed here since 1190. Entering it required 7 years of formal training under a master perfumer.

The trade in perfume flourished during the reign of Louis XV, as the master glove-and-perfume makers, particularly those trading in Paris, received patronage from the royal court, where it is said that a different perfume was used each week. The perfumers diversified into other cosmetics including soaps, powders, white face paints and hair dyes. They were not the sole sellers of beauty products. Mercers, spicers, vinegar-makers and wig-makers were all cashing in on the popularity of perfumed products. Even simple shopkeepers were coming up with their own concoctions to sell.

During the eighteenth century, more modern, capitalist perfume industry began to emerge, particularly in Britain where there was a flourishing consumer society. In France, the revolution initially disrupted the perfume trade due to its association with aristocracy, however, it regained momentum later as a wider range of markets were sought both in the domestic and overseas markets. The guild system was abolished in 1791, allowing new high-end perfumery shops to open in Paris.

Perfume became less associated with health in 1810 with a Napoleonic ordinance which required perfumers to declare the ingredients of all products for internal consumption. Unwilling to divulge their secrets, traders concentrated on products for external use. Napoleon affected the industry in other ways too. With French ports blockaded by the British during the Napoleonic wars, the London perfumers were able to dominate the markets for some time.

One of the significant changes in the nineteenth century was the idea of branding. Until then, trademarks had had little

significance in the perfumery where goods were consumed locally, although they had a long history in other industries. One of the pioneers in this field was Rimmel who was nationalized as a British citizen in 1857. He took advantage of the spread of railroads to reach customers in wider markets. To do this, he built a brand which conveyed prestige and quality, and were worth paying a premium for. He recognised the role of design in enhancing the value of his products, hiring a French lithographer to create the labels for his perfume bottles.

Luxury fragrances were strongly associated with the affluent and prestigious cities of London and Paris. Perfumers elsewhere tended to supply cheaper products and knock-offs of the London and Paris brands. The United States perfume industry, which developed around the docks in New York where French oils were being imported, began in this way. Many American firms were founded by immigrants, such as William Colgate, who arrived in 1806. At this time, Colgate was chiefly known as a perfumery. Its Cashmere Bouquet brand had 625 perfume varieties in the early 20<sup>th</sup> century.

1)	what do you think is the purpose of the passage?	(1)
ii)	They created perfume by soaking flower petals in oil. State whether true or false.	(1)
iii)	During the Black Death, the bubonic plague was thought to have resulted from a bad odour which could be averted by inhaling pleasant fragrances such as cinnamon? (para 2)	(1)
iv)	Why did the perfume industry develop in Paris?	(1)
v)	What does putrid mean in (paragraph 3)?	(1)
vi)	Who according to the passage was most influenced the decline of perfumes as medicine?	(1)
vii)	What does the fourth paragraph imply?	(1)
viii)	How did the French Revolution affect the Parisian perfume industry?	(1)
ix)	London came to lead the perfume industry because	(1)
x)	Extravagant fragrances were intensely related to	(1)

## 1B. Write an essay on Any ONE of the following in about 500-600 words.

- i) Leadership is the capacity to translate vision into reality. What are the qualities of a good leader? (10)
- ii) There has recently been much discussion about violence in music, film, and television that children (10) enjoy. The violence that the youngsters hear and see through TV, film, and music leads them to behave in violent ways. Some experts argue that the media is to be blamed for this.

### 2. Answer the following in about 300 words:

- 2A) What is group discussion and explain negative roles in a Group Discussion? (5)
- 2B) Write a precis (one third of the passage) of the following: (5)

India has witnessed great expansion of educational opportunities since the attainment of independence. However, the disables children have not yet benefited in any substantial manner from the growth in educational facilities. Education of handicapped children, ultimately become more dependent and non-productive. It is therefore believed that scarce national resources should not be wasted on them. Further, it has been our misconceived notion that the education of handicapped children requires highly specialized people and as such, it must essentially be very costly. Maybe, precisely for these wrong notions we have not been able to involve clinical and educational specialization programmers of training and education exclusively meant for handicapped children. It is encouraging to note that the new National Policy on Education has recommended the placement of such children in regular schools so as to provide them integrated education along with normal students. The integrated education will take care of the different needs of various categories and types of disabled children. The objective is to place the disabled children in ordinary schools for imparting education with the help of special teachers, aids and other resources. For fulfilling this objective an array of the necessary infrastructure by way of training of teachers, provision of equipment and book etc are some of the basic pre-requisition. Hopefully, the

parents and their handicapped children will be greatly relieved when the latter are transferred to regular schools. (no of words 231)

Write a CV and an application letter for the post of Manager, Hospital Management at a prestigious (10) hospital. A National Newspaper has advertised for the vacancy. Write to the institution expressing your willingness to join.

# Answer all the questions.

# 3. Rewrite as directed:

3A)	Fill in the blanks with the correct preposition.  i) The artist spends many hours (in/on) his studio.  ii) The doctor will be here (from/since) 10 am tomorrow.	(2)
3B)	Choose the right tense from the brackets.  i) All students (have handed/had handed) in their work.  ii) New cycle routes (has been /have been) built in and around the centre of Birmingham.	(2)
3C)	Change the voice in the following:  i) Someone threw a lifebelt to me.  ii) The committee called on Paula to explain her reasons for the proposed changes.	(2)
3D)	Rewrite the following:  i) She is an accountant. She never seems to have any money. (Begin with Although)  ii) I do not know enough about the machine, therefore, I cannot mend it myself. (Begin with If I knew)	(2)
3E)	Report the following using the appropriate verbs (predict/promise/claim) i) Chandler, "I bet Peter will not be on time." ii) John, "I will certainly help you Kate."	(2)
	End	